

December 18th, 2024

Herzing University IRB Number: 2024-039

Dear Joe,

Thank you for submitting your IRB application for your project titled "Implementing Evaluated Vaccine Forecast Reports in Pediatric Primary Care." The Herzing University Institutional Review Board (IRB) has reviewed your application and determined that your project qualifies for an exemption under the federal regulations for the protection of human subjects (45 CFR 46, Subpart A).

This means that your project activities fall within one or more of the exemption categories and do not require full IRB review. However, this does not mean your project is exempt from ethical considerations. You should continue to prioritize the welfare and rights of your project participants, while respecting their privacy and confidentiality.

If you have any questions, please contact the Herzing University IRB at irb@herzing.edu.

Sincerely,

Dr. Elisabeth Murfield, Chair

Herzing University Institutional Review Board

Eliauth Mufulel